

1-877-875-3437

February 9, 2021

Dear TR Leger Students,

As you may have heard, as of Wednesday, Feb. 10, the Ministry of Education will require students in Grades 9-12 to complete daily COVID-19 screening before or on arrival at school and provide the school with confirmation that the screening was completed with results indicating they are permitted to attend school.

You will need to do either the online process **or** the paper process each day, prior to or upon entry to your first class of the day.

## **Online Process**

The school board has created the <u>UCDSB Student COVID-19 Self-Screening Tool</u> for you to use. When you complete this screening tool and hit "submit", the office will be automatically notified that you have completed the daily screening. No other action will need to be taken by you.

## **Paper Process**

If you do not have access to a device or internet connectivity, you will be asked to review the attached poster, follow the instructions, and confirm on paper during their first period class that you have done the self-screening and the results indicate you are permitted to attend school.

If you are not at school for the first period of the day, and are not able to do the electronic form, you will need to confirm with your classroom staff you have done the daily screening immediately upon arrival at school, or complete the online screening immediately upon your arrival in class.

School staff will be following up with students who do not complete the daily screening each day.

Ensuring the health and safety of our students and staff is a priority. We all play an important role in keeping everyone safe and limiting the spread of COVID-19 in our communities. If you have any questions about the new process, please see me or your campus Vice Principal.

Thank you,
Sandy McInnes
Principal of TR Leger School



